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MEDIA RELEASE

DATE: July23,2019[2:15PM]

Sheriff'sOffice Remindsthe Communityto be Aware of PhoneScams

The Sheriff'sOffice hasreceivedareportof anothemphonescam.Thecalleris advisingvictims thatowefees
and/orfinesandneedto remedythis by purchasinggift cardsin theamountof thefines. In someinstancesthese
"fines" havebeenin excesof $500,000.If thevictim putsup anykind of argumenbr asksany questionsthe

callerwill putthevictim onhold,andthenamalevoicewill comebackontheline claimingto be Sheriff Bill
Elder.

The Sheriff'sOffice would like to remindthe communityNOT to give moneyor personainformationoverthe
phone.Our Office NEVER callsandinformsindividualsthey owe moneyfor anyreasorandNEVER asks
individualsto makepaymentgo remedyfines.We DO NOT collectmoneyfor anygovernmentgency.

Scammersresophisticatedtheyuseactualnamesof our staffandcanappeato becalling from alegitimate
Sheriff's Office phonenumberby usinganapplicationcalled“Spoof Card.” This applicationallowsthe suspecto
useanylegitimatephonenumberto call from with theintentof victimizing peoplefor largeamountsof money.

If you feelyou havebeenthevictim of this type of scamyou areencouragedo contactthe EI PasoCounty
Sheriff's Office at 719-390-55550r thelocal law enforcemenagencyin which youreside.

Remembescammergreyonyour fear,don’t beintimidated! Theymaysoundlegit, buttheyarenot!
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The Sheriff's Office has received a report of another phone scam. The caller is advising victims that owe fees and/or fines and need to remedy this by purchasing gift cards in the amount of the fines.  In some instances, these "fines" have been in excess of $500,000.  If the victim puts up any kind of argument or asks any questions, the caller will put the victim on hold, and then a male voice will come back on the line claiming to be Sheriff Bill Elder.

The Sheriff's Office would like to remind the community NOT to give money or personal information over the phone. Our Office NEVER calls and informs individuals they owe money for any reason and NEVER asks individuals to make payments to remedy fines. We DO NOT collect money for any government agency. 

Scammers are sophisticated, they use actual names of our staff and can appear to be calling from a legitimate Sheriff’s Office phone number by using an application called “Spoof Card.”  This application allows the suspect to use any legitimate phone number to call from with the intent of victimizing people for large amounts of money.  

If you feel you have been the victim of this type of scam, you are encouraged to contact the El Paso County Sheriff’s Office at 719-390-5555, or the local law enforcement agency in which you reside.  

Remember scammers prey on your fear, don’t be intimidated!  They may sound legit, but they are not!
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